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1 Summary of the 2nd SACSESS Winter School

The second school was run on the 4
th

to the 8
th

May 2015 (M25). The subject
was plutonium laboratory management and was hosted by Chalmers, who
provided all the school materials, practical sessions and staff. A summary of
the syllabus is as follows:

Lectures included:
 Introduction to plutonium
 Plutonium analysis and detection
 Radiation protection

Students took part in three practical sessions, using plutonium, in Chalmers
laboratories:

 Plutonium oxidation and extraction
 Separation of plutonium and americium
 Uranium oxide fuel production by the sol gel method

The school was attended by 11 students, from the following institutions:
1. Dominic Laventine Lancaster University
2. Elizabeth Howett Lancaster University
3. Suzanne Buckmaster Lancaster University
4. Holger Schmidt Forschungszentrum Jülich GmbH
5. James Goode University of Leeds
6. Jess Shiels University of Leeds
7. Charlotte Parrington University of Leeds
8. Pavel Bartl CTU
9. Iveta Pelikanova CTU
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10. Annalisa Ossola Politecnico di Milano
11. Jessica Bruin Nuclear Research and Consultancy Group

Feedback from the school attendees indicated that it had been a good event to attend, with comments
indicating that the opportunity to work with plutonium, in laboratory conditions, had been great. The students
also indicated that all the staff at Chalmers had been very welcoming, knowledgeable and helpful.


